HATHERSAGE MEMORIALHALL
Minutes of meeting held on Monday 2nd March 2015

1. PRESENT
          Jean Hodgkinson, Hilary and Simon Bull, Graham Markham, Brian Wilson, Andrew Simpson, Bridget Hanley, Amanda Foster. 

      2.  APOLOGIES
     Marion Codd, Tim Pritt, Zac Nicholson, David Palmer,  Amy Thacker.

3. MINUTES
          The minutes were accepted as a true record.
        4.  MATTERS ARISING
· It was agreed to adopt and display the safeguarding policy and draw it to the attention of Hall users.                                                                    Amanda
5. TREASURER'S REPORT
Graham reported that the bank mandate has at last been changed. The Hall's financial position continues to remain on a sound footing. Income in the first two months was £1964 and expenditure was at the usual high level experienced at the start of each year, £5145.

This situation is entirely normal for Jan/Feb every year, due to paying bills that cover the whole of the year, e.g. Insurance at £2495 and Music licenses of £505.

If these two large items are amortised over the year as a whole the financial picture is greatly improved.

The loss showing, due to these items, is some 10% lower than the same period last year.

A system of Budgetary Control has been implemented for 2015 to facilitate the Trustees' planning of essential works and improvement projects in The Hall.

Our Current Account balance remains suitable to finance ongoing working expenditure and  the Reserve Fund continues at the level agreed to cover any large emergency requirement in the event of a major problem arising 

with the building.
          6.  BOOKINGS REPORT / T.E.Ns
· A mobile phone has been purchased for Hall bookings.                                                                       

· Hilary explained the Hallmaster scheme which she, Simon and Jean had seen. They thought that it would be useful for bookings and invoicing, though there are still concerns around BACS payments. The charges would be £130 plus £50 for email invoicing with a £10 discount for RAD members. It was agreed to try the system for one year at a cost of £170.

· There have been 3 TENs booked so far for 2015.

· There was a discussion about the merits of sessional charges compared with hourly rates. Graham was asked to look at the impact on income.                 Graham
7. HIRERS' CONCERNS
            None reported.
    8.  CONSTITUTION
           Because of the unification of Outseats and Hathersage Parish Councils, it was   agreed that the constitution would change after the May elections.
    9.   MAINTENANCE/RENEWALS
· Brian reported that 3new LED lights had been fitted outside and Paul Copley had repaired a socket in the Main Hall and fitted a new one in the corridor.

· Quotes had been received from Ted Schofield to line various areas where damp has been a problem. 

   Gable end of Lawrence Hall - £4,500 including labour, materials and VAT.

   Storage area - £2,174 inclusive. Graham asked if there were any guarantees to cover the work and Jean asked whether improved  ventilation would help. After a discussion it was agreed to damp proof the Lawrence Hall.

· A quote was received from David Garton to decorate the Lawrence Hall (£875) and corridor (£900) making a total of £2,200 including VAT.

The quote was accepted and work should be carried out over the summer. 

· Concerns were expressed about the condition of the fire doors in the Main Hall which have needed frequent repairs. A quote of £3,600 had been obtained and it was agreed to go ahead.

· Hathersage Players. Roger Plank asked about the electricity in the light/sound area and Brian said he would check and then ask Paul Copley. It was confirmed that the PAT testing for the stage equipment is the responsibility of the Players. It was decided that a decision about whether the curtains could be removed between productions to extend their life should be deferred to the next meeting.

     11.  CORRESPONDENCE
· Information from DCC about apprenticeships and training opportunities.

· Rural Matters bulletin.
             12.  ANY OTHER BUSINESS
·  Graham confirmed that the insurance covers volunteers.

· There was a discussion about offering hurly bookings and it was decided that there will be no changes at the moment.

· The mobile phone number for bookings is 07470 297 297
· Having investigated the Chubb contract was agreed that it would be more cost effective to stay on the service only deal.

· Following a request from the mobile library service, it was agreed that  they could use the Hall if it was open, but that they should not have their own key.

         DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next meeting will be held on Monday, 11th May 2015 at 7.30 in the Lawrence Hall.
